SLOUGH AND ETON CHURCH OF ENGLAND BUSINESS AND ENTERPRISE COLLEGE

Ragstone Road, Chalvey, Slough, Berkshire, SL1 2PU

Tel: E-mail: Website: Headteacher: 01753 520824 reception@slougheton.com www.slougheton.com Mr Peter Collins



Parent Bulletin Thursday 30th June 2022

Dear Parents/Carers

I am writing at the end of a busy and great week for Slough and Eton. What looked like a slight increase in Covid cases just over a week ago appears to have gone away and there is a definite sense of normality and excitement about school life.

Multi-Cultural Day and Evening

On Tuesday it was a great pleasure to host our annual Multi-Cultural Evening and accompanying day where students wore cultural dress. There was an array of colour in the school and students and staff looked stunning. The show in the evening was a great success and a fantastic display of the cultural diversity of our school. I was very proud of the students and their performances.

Sixth Form Induction Day

On Wednesday we welcomed nearly 100 aspiring Year 12 students into school for a day of induction and preparation activities before September. We have a great Sixth Form offer and know it was popular with students so we are looking forward to a large year group joining us in September.

Seniores

Seniores is our regular club where senior students are exposed to guest speakers to tell them about their life and experiences. This week we held the first meeting with the Year 10 students who have just been appointed to the group and heard from Olympic athlete Mark Richardson. Some great questions were asked and there was plenty to discuss.

Sports Day

It was great to be back at the Thames Valley Athletics Centre today for our annual Sports Day. The House competition was healthy and there were some great performances in the track and field events. The rain did not spoil things and it was a great celebration of sport in school.

Finally, tomorrow school is closed for all students in lieu of the additional bank holiday in June. School begins as normal at 8.25am on Monday morning.

Have a good weekend

Collective Worship

This week's **Collective Worship** reflection is:

Courage is what it takes to stand up and speak; courage is also, what it takes to sit down and listen.

I have come in order that you might have life – life in all its fullness (John 10:10)













